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Training in pandemic and beyond, by Mr Kalidasan and Professor Goddard
The COVID-19 pandemic has drastically impacted undergraduate medical training, with notable disruptions to teaching and the cancellation of exams and clinical electives1. On starting fourth year, I had to suddenly adjust to significant changes due to limited clinical exposure and restrictions on meeting with peers. On a personal level, attending surgical theatres was also very limited, which was incredibility disheartening as someone who is interested in surgery. Therefore, I attended this Medico-Chirurgical Society event to gain further insight into the changes made to medical education during the pandemic at BSUH. 
Throughout the event, several issues were raised affecting both undergraduate and post-graduate medical training due to the pandemic. Professor Goddard highlighted that reflection during this period was particularly important for trainees to put such changes into perspective and critically assess their impact on their future careers. The self-determination theory was used within the talk which focuses on three key factors vital in ensuring trainees feel satisfied and motivated with their training pathway. These factors include autonomy, mastery and belonging. This talk motivated me to reflect upon my own experience of medical education in the pandemic within the realm of these three factors. 
The pandemic has accelerated the migration of medical training from traditional lecture-based teaching, towards more innovative methods of teaching with virtual reality and apps. As someone who is dyslexic, I feel this has increased the level of autonomy I have over my own learning. The use of online platforms such as Zoom has allowed me to engage more with lectures and debates as lectures are now recorded; I no longer have to worry about frantically writing notes as I can review things I have missed in my own time. Lecturers have also become more innovative in their teaching using apps such as Kahoot and Touch Surgery, making sessions more interactive and therefore more memorable. Furthermore, Mr Kalidasan mentioned that BSUH had appointed clinical fellows to teach medical students. My personal experience of this is that it has allowed me to take a more generalist approach to my learning as these tutors focus less on just one specialty and encourage lateral thinking. Overall, this has allowed me to develop my problem-solving skills and will benefit me in foundation training. 
With regards to mastery, the pandemic has negatively impacted the development of clinical skills which are pivotal for good practice. Although this talk mentioned that some efforts had been made to increase clinical exposure, this cannot mitigate for the loss of regular patient contact. This lost time will impact the competence and confidence level of future doctors which in turn could influence the doctor-patient relationship. Serious consideration must be given to bridge this gap.     
Mr Kalidasan highlighted that the pandemic had significant impact on surgical trainees and their career pathways. This was devastating to hear as many of these doctors go above and beyond to teach medical students despite being significantly busy on the wards. As a result of this talk, I was inspired to approach some of the foundation doctors and surgical trainees to see how trainees and students could work collaboratively to create learning and portfolio-building opportunities. Therefore, BSMS SurgSoc developed a socially distanced suturing skills course which has been commended by the RCS England for its innovative efforts. In keeping with this community spirit, we are currently working with ASIT to help develop a surgical society at Kent and Medway Medical School to increase opportunities for aspiring surgeons across the region.
Ultimately, this event has highlighted the importance of reflection in light of current events. This has been particularly helpful for me during the COVID-19 pandemic as it has allowed me to bring out the good elements of a bad situation but also act upon issues to bring positive change to our BSUH community. 
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